STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 19, 2022
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Ron Wade, Gill Foster, Karen Bliss, Sarah Djali, Nicky Ogden, Janet Monks
1. Apologies: Andrew Holliday, Fran Aiken, Kathy Robertson, Ian Trafford, Judith Atherton, Allan Foster
2. Minutes: The minutes of March Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill said that there would be a meeting tomorrow with Wigan Council where SV would inquire about the 106 projects, the Lurdin Lane development, Robin Hill field and other matters arising. Ron would join Gill at the meeting.
4. Section 106 consultation: No updates.
5. Policing in Standish: Paul said that Diane and Judith had attended a meeting organised by Wigan Police about policing in Greater Manchester as part of a review and survey of residents. The details of the meeting would be relayed to the members in the forthcoming newsletter.
6. Lurdin Lane: Paul said that Standish Voice had asked Wigan Council to rescind the outline planning permission at Lurdin Lane due to the very long time (nine years) that this had been in the planning system.

7. Ashfield Park. Gill said that a Community Asset Transfer Notice had been advertised but little more was known. SV would be asking the council about this at its next meeting with them.
8. Update from lead committee members: Paul said that arrangements for Standish Christmas Market were progressing well and that details for the event on December 3 were being worked out. He said the Christmas Tree lights switch on would move to a different date, yet to be decided. Paul also said that a film of the tour of the church was progressing and filming would take place in May.
7.   Date of next meeting: May 17th.
The meeting ended at 8.30pm


